

## Knights of Columbus

Fourth Degree

Phone: Bus: (203) 752-4579 Fax: (203) 752-4224 E-mail: dennis.stoddard@kofc.org

October 10, 2022

To all gathered for the Annual Fourth Degree Leadership Meeting of the Pennsylvania Central District in the Calvert Province:

This meeting gathers us together in conversation to engage in a new opportunity to launch new initiatives to grow the Fourth Degree. May the enthusiastic participation of so many leaders provide the opportunity to evaluate various patriotic programs of the Fourth Degree, to lay out plans for the future and to execute them within our communities. May your discussions and exchange of information serve to inspire and motivate all Sir Knights to increased activity and participation in the work of our Order, your district and your assembly.

It is an honor and privilege to extend fraternal greetings and warm wishes to all as you gather for this meeting. The work of the Fourth Degree and your various activities build up the Order throughout the province. Your loyalty to God and Country is a source of strength for our church.

Let us then ask Fr. McGivney to intercede on our behalf that the Holy Spirit will bless and guide us toward an even brighter future for our beloved Order.

Sincerely and fraternally,

Dennis J. Stoddard Supreme Master